There were high levels of radon in the waters of the wells of Maringá (3,303 pCi/l), Londrina (2,453 pCi/l) and Cornélio Procópio (2,408 pCi/l) in Paraná, but none of them was used for human consumption. In São Paulo, however, water from the wells used for human consumption revealed the levels of radon to be superior to the limits established by international legislation in Fernandópolis (2,902 pCi/l), São José do Rio Preto (1,272 pCi/l), Catanduva (1,272 pCi/l), Lins (1,516 pCi/l) and Ribeirão Preto (718 pCi/l).
 
